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Fedor, Texas 

November 14, 1937 

 

Esteemed Volksblatt! 

 I want to again take up my pen and 

write a few lines for the Volksblatt. But first, I 

want to express my sincere thanks to the dear 

Volksblatt man for the calendar he sent me 

about the Teacher Hinkenden Journal. I was 

interested that he sent it to me. It is very nice to 

read. I usually write on Sunday afternoon or 

evening. But I am often interrupted at that time 

by one or the other of the children coming to 

visit, but one is always happy when they come. 

 About two weeks ago, daughter Emma, 

Mrs. W. Zwernemann, from Seguin was here 

on a visit for several days. She also attended 

both of the Silver Wedding Anniversaries, 

namely, that of Mr. and Mrs. Paul Doman, as 

well also that of Mr. and Mrs. Reinhold Melde, 

to which we also were invited. As was already 

mentioned in the Volksblatt, the one was on 

October 29 and the other one on October 30. 

Pastor Michalk had a very nice talk for the two 

Silver couples, and very nice appropriate songs 

were sung, which were led by Teacher 

Schroeder on the organ. Both of the celebrating 

couples carried wreaths and bouquets. At both 

celebrations, very pleasant evenings were 

spent, and there was no lack of good food and 

drinks. A large number of guests had been 

invited for both Silver celebrations. The 

couples were also showered with many nice 

gifts. We got back home at a very late night 

hour. Everyone left with the wish that both 

celebrating couples might once be able to 

celebrate their Golden Wedding Anniversary. 

 Today, the little daughter of Mr. and 

Mrs. August Melcher was baptized and 

received the name Helen Bertha Alwina. On 

November 10, the Klapper stork stopped at Mr. 

and Mrs. Richard Kaspers and left behind for 

them, likewise, a little daughter. 

 Ella Kieschnick, daughter of Mr. Walter 

Kieschnick, who had an appendicitis operation 

in the Brenham hospital, is back again in her 

parent’s home, and, so far, is well and happy. 

 Traugott Moerbe, our son-in-law, who 

had worked for several months for an oil 

company in Hemphill, Texas on the Louisiana 

border, has now been transferred to Fischer 

County near Sweetwater in West Texas, and is 

working there for the same oil company. His 

family will follow him there in several weeks. 

 Mrs. Willie Melde, who stayed in 

LaGrange at her brother-in-law, Mr. and Mrs. 

August Fischer for nearly two weeks, returned 

to her home again last Thursday. She had 

consulted a doctor there. 

 With this, I must come to a close for 

today. With greetings to the Volksblatt readers. 

   Mrs. Charles Melde 
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Fedor, Texas 

November 14, 1937 

 

Esteemed Volkblatt!  

 I want to send something in again. Last 

week, it was very cool, but it did not last long. It 

also rained very nicely. Now everyone has enough 

water again, and it is good for the plants in the 

gardens. In some places, it looks like it is almost 

spring. The pear trees are blooming and the 

mulberries have so many berries, just like in spring. 

 Mr. and Mrs. Ernst Weiser and son Ernst 

from Schattel, Texas were visiting relatives here. 

 Submitted Report 

 

Translated by Ed Bernthal 
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